
BANNOCKBURN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
P. O. Box 211, Franktown, CO 80116
JUNE 2019 BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Date:  June 12, 2019
Location:  Franktown Fire Department
Board Attendees:   Jack Shuler, Becky Realsen, Cynthia Goetz, & Tammy Edwards 
Document Committee Members:  John Edwards

Residents Attending: Gus & Cathy Gatchis
Meeting was called to order by Jack Shuler at 7:00 PM
Quorum was obtained with 4 Board members present. All in attendance were welcomed.
 Reports:

Secretary’s Report from May was reviewed. Motion by Tammy to approve. Motion carried.

Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Motion by Cynthia to approve. Motion carried.

Social Committee Chairman position is open, and residents interested are encouraged to contact a Board member. Upcoming social events were discussed The ANNUAL PICNIC is scheduled for AUGUST 24 beginning at 11:30.

Welcome Committee - Becky will send the names and addresses of 3 new residents, lots 67, 79, & 121, to Ashley who has agreed to continue to send out welcome letters to new homeowners in Bannockburn.
Old Business:

Three position on the Bannockburn are open.  They are Vice-President/Environment Chair, Social Chair or Secretary and Member At Large.  Please consider becoming a member of the BHOA Board in one of the positions.  


Old business focused on preparing ballot of the proposed new covenants, question/answer document and covenants to residents for voting to ratify.  Presently, the proposed covenants & question/answer document is posted on the Bannockburn website.  Residents can expect a copy of the proposed covenants, question/answer document and the ballot in the mail the end of June. There will also be information sent out on Nextdoor to assist in keeping residents informed.

The variance to use steel siding on a barn/shed at 1501 Deerpath Tr., Lot 19, was approved by residents.  Total of 10 votes were received, 9 approved, 1 declined approval.  Owners will be notified of the approval of the variance. 

Three residents have covenant's violations and have not responded to the first notice.  Second notices will be sent.  A discussion of how to proceed with the current violations was discussed and tabled until after the Board obtains legal advice. The Covenant Enforcement Policy will also be consulted. 
New Business:

Tammy will begin working on the summer Newsletter.  It will be available on the Bannockburn web page and Nextdoor for residents to read when finished. 


Gust & Kathleen Gatchis, lot 99, 2201 Deerpath Rd., presented a request to either have the roofing material presently on their house repaired if possible, or an option to replace their roof with new shingles. They would use Timberline HD asphalt with lifetime warranty.  Moved by Becky, motion carried to approve.

The proposed Tuff Shed building at 9062 Tanglewood, lot 160, was reviewed.  Moved by Cynthia, motion carried to approve.


The County notified Board of a permit that was applied for at 9805 Tanglewood, lot 143, but no specific information as to what for. Because no plans have been submitted for the Board to review, Jack will contact residents for more information and follow up.  


The Board learned of a possible opportunity to increase revenue by adopting a "transfer fee" for all new sales of properties in Bannockburn.  Moved by Cynthia to adopt a $250 Transfer Fee, effective June 12, 2019, for all new property sales in Bannockburn.  Motion carried.  The Board will investigate adding the Transfer Fee to the Policies & Procedures that were confirmed by the Board and are in effect for the Bannockburn community. 


ANNUAL PICNIC will be AUGUST 24, starting at 11:30.  A list of preparation activities will be done by the Board because the Board is without a Social Chairman.  All residents are asked to bring a dish to share.  HOA will provide main meat dish, buns, water, and utensils. 

The July Bannockburn HOA meeting has been moved from July 10 to Monday, July 8, starting at 6:00 PM because of conflicts.  The meeting room at the Franktown Fire Dept. has been reserved for the Monday meeting. 
Meeting Adjourned at 9:08
Prepared By: Cynthia Goetz, Secretary


